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Dear Resident.  
 
Statutory consultation on amendments to waiting restrictions on Woodford Road & St Johns Road. 
 
Following the informal consultation, which was carried out in March 2022, and feedback received, 
the Portfolio Holder and Ward Councillors have agreed to proceed to the statutory consultation stage 
on proposals to amend waiting restrictions in Woodford Road and St Johns Road, to enable an 
increase in permit holder and short term visitor parking in the area.  
 
The proposals are shown on the enclosed plan and include: 
 

 Conversion of the existing no waiting at any time except taxis on St Johns Road to be 
converted to Permit Holders Only (Zone B) 8am-10pm, 

 Conversion of 26 metres of no waiting at any time except taxis on the West Side of Woodford 
Road to Permit Holders Only (Zone B) 8am-10pm, 

 Conversion of 10 metres of no waiting at any time except taxis on the West Side of Woodford 
Road to 20 minutes no return within 1 hour (8am-10pm) and 

 Replacement of Bus Stop Number 9 on Woodford Road with No Waiting and No Loading At 
Any Time, which would be present on the west side between Clarendon Road and the 
dropped kerb access to Woodford Court.  

 
To promote walking and ensure the full width of the footway can be used on Woodford Road, it is 
also proposed to realign the marked permit holders bay which are currently partly marked on the 
footway to be fully on the carriageway.  
 
The statutory consultation period commences on Friday 8th July 2022. Representations of support or 
objections to the proposal, together with the grounds on which they are made must be sent in 
writing to Justin Bloomfield, Head of Parking, Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX, or by email to 
TID@watford.gov.uk The deadline for the receipt of objections or representations of support is 23:59 
on Friday 29th July 2022. 

 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 

Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: WoodfordStJohns/S1  

Date: 5th July 2022 



 

 

Following completion of the statutory consultation period, all comments received will be considered 
by the Head of Parking along with the Portfolio Holder and your local ward councillors prior to any 
decision being made on whether to implement the proposals.  
 
Should the decision be made to implement the proposals, we will inform residents and visitors prior 
to lining/signing works taking place.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Andrew Sturgeon  
Senior Traffic Engineer.  


